
June 10, 2019 DEP Update  
 

• NJDEP has issued three Notices of Violation (NOV) to Weldon as a result of the February 2019 
sediment discharge from a broken transfer pipe.  Two NOVs were for violating the Water Pollution 
Control Act and one was for violating the Freshwater Wetlands Protection Act. These violations 
represent the beginning of an enforcement process that will hold Weldon fully accountable for 
the environmental violations and impacts associated with the February 2019 incident.  

  
• In response to the aforementioned NOVs, Weldon has constructed a silt berm prior to the Weldon 

tributary (tributary) entering Lake Hopatcong to minimize the passage of silt from the tributary to 
Lake Hopatcong.  NJDEP has also placed an oil boom at the same location as a precaution should 
any of the Weldon stream cleanup work reconstitute any residual oil remaining from the Valiant 
oil spill.  To that end, NJDEP has required that Weldon coordinate any of their cleanup efforts that 
are within the zone of the Valiant oil spill with the Valiant Licensed Site Remediation Professional 
overseeing that matter. 

  
• Weldon, with NJDEP oversight, has also removed approximately 13 cubic yards of stone fines from 

the area between the transfer pipe that leaked and the tributary in order to eliminate the 
possibility of this material migrating into the tributary during rain events. Weldon also provided 
staked hay bales and silt fencing at this location to ensure that any residual fines would not enter 
the tributary.   

  
• NJDEP subsequently advised Weldon that additional cleanup of the tributary and filtration was 

necessary.  As a result, Weldon submitted a plan to add two additional silt fences with hay bales 
in the tributary in order to provide additional filtration and collection points.  NJDEP approved 
this plan on June 7th,  2019, and the work is expected to be completed on or about June 11th, 2019. 
  

• Weldon has also submitted a separate plan to NJDEP to remove rock fines/sediment from certain 
portions of the tributary.  The specifics of this plan are currently being evaluated by 
NJDEP.  However, NJDEP does anticipate a timely approval of a plan that will require the removal 
of additional rock fines/sediment from the tributary.             

  
• Weldon has provided NJDEP with chemical analysis of the rock fine materials as well as sediment 

sample results from the area of the silt berm.  These results have been forwarded to the Lake 
Hopatcong Commission under separate cover.     

  
• NJDEP will be conducting a fish survey of the tributary on Wednesday June 12th to further asses 

the ecological impacts of the incident on the tributary.  NJDEP also intends to conduct a similar 
fish survey in the affected area of Lake Hopatcong.   

  
• NJDEP would like to remind local residents that they may report environmental 

incidents/complaints regarding this matter, including dust complaints, to the NJDEP 24-Hour 
Environmental Hotline at 877-WARNDEP.      

 












